Cisco College Board of Regents Special Called Meeting/Public Hearing September 13, 2021

The Cisco College Board of Regents met Monday, September 13, 2021, in the Board Room of the Regents' House on the college main campus in Cisco, Texas. Officers in attendance were President Brad Kimbrough and Secretary Ricky Whatley. Regents present were Matt Johnson, Jerry Conring, Sharon Wilcoxen, Joe Jarvis and Rick Watts. Regent Staci Wilks was absent. College administrators present were Dr. Thad J. Anglin, President; Dr. Carol Dupree, Provost and Vice President of Instruction; and Audra Taylor, Chief Financial Officer and Dean of Business Services. Sydni Rabb, Executive Assistant, was present.

Guests present during the meeting included Kyndall Kaska, Faculty Senate Representative and Mathematics Professor; Colton Wedeking, Director of Marketing and Public Relations; Roger Tighe, Cisco College Chief of Police; and Greg Cary, Cisco citizen.

Secretary Ricky Whatley offered the invocation.

President Brad Kimbrough called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.

President Dr. Thad Anglin read the notice of tax revenue increase. The Cisco College Tax District either has or will conduct a public hearing on September 13, 2021, on a proposal to increase the total tax revenues of the Cisco College Tax District from properties on the tax roll in the preceding year by 7.7%. The total tax revenue proposed to be raised last year at last year's tax rate of \$.2080 for each \$100 of taxable value was \$1,209,920. The total tax revenue proposed to be raised this year at the proposed tax rate of \$.2540 for each \$100 of taxable value is \$1,302,992. The proposed tax rate is greater than the no-new-revenue tax rate. This means that Cisco College is proposing to increase property taxes for the 2021 tax year. The Cisco College Board of Regents is scheduled to vote on the tax rate that will result in that tax increase at a public meeting to be held on September 13, 2021 at the Regent's House, Cisco College, Cisco, Texas at 7:00 p.m.

President Kimbrough addressed the Regents and reported that the members had met and considered local citizens who would be interested and willing to fill the board vacancy of unexpired term, Place 3 (held by Ronnie Ledbetter). The unanimous recommendation from the members was Greg Cary. Regent Jerry Conring moved and Regent Sharon Wilcoxen seconded to appoint Mr. Greg Cary to fill the vacancy of unexpired term, Place 3, of the Cisco College Board of Regents. Motion carried 6-0, with Regent Staci Wilks absent. Mr. Cary will be sworn in at tonight's regular meeting at 7:00 p.m.

The next board meeting is September 13, 2021, at 7:00 p.m.

Cisco College

President Kimbrough entertained a motion to adjourn. Regents Johnson and Watts obliged with a motion and second, respectively. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:48 p.m.		
11	October	
Minutes presented and approved the 11 day of _	, 2021, at a	
regularly scheduled meeting of the Cisco College Boa	ard of Regents.	
The Man In		\Rightarrow
1811/1918/	me The	
Ricky Whatley, Secretary	Brad Kimbrough, President	
Board of Regents	Board of Regents	

Cisco College